
Unions call for urgent action as second major 
outsourcer collapses

 U.K. 

Public service unions have called for urgent action to address the immediate threat 
to jobs and the long-term issue of outsourcing in the wake of the collapse of a 
second major outsourcing company in two years. Interserve has around 45000 
workers and government contracts worth GBP 2.1 billion (EUR 2.45 billion). Unite, 
the largest trade union in the company, has called for urgent talks in order to 
address the future of workers employed on the hundreds of contracts for cleaning, 
catering, facilities management and construction. Public service union Unison has 
called for all Interserve contracts to be brought back in-house.
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